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District Director’s Report  
Karen J. Prevatt, Master Rosarian 

813-634-1830, kprevatt@verizon.net 

The fifty-fifth Deep South District 

Convention and Rose Show hosted by the Gainesville Rose Society gave 

us a memorable weekend filled with beautiful roses, entertaining 

speakers, great food, stunning rose gardens, and best of all, great rose 

friends.  The attendees numbered over one hundred; although a smaller 

group than in previous years, we were a very enthusiastic gathering.  

Ralph & Jean Stream, as convention chairpersons, did a fantastic job 

and even had time to sweep the rose show awards and host us for lunch on the garden 

tour at their lovely home.  Special guest speaker American Rose Society 

Regional Director Baxter Williams and his wife Patsy traveled all the way 

from Houston to spend the weekend with us.  Also, Tenarky District Director 

Sam Jones and his wife Nancy joined the fun-filled weekend.   

Our district’s most prestigious award, the American Rose Society’s 

Silver Honor Medal, was awarded to Bobbie Reed for her long and outstanding 

service the District.  Congratulations, Bobbie, and thank you from all of us for 

the all the work and love you give to the District.  A tireless road warrior, 

Bobbie travels the nation over with her husband, Don Schwarz, presenting 

programs on roses, judging rose shows, and attending rose gatherings.  Oh, and 

in case you forgot, Bobbie is the editor of our nationally recognized Gold 

Medal award-winning newsletter that you are now reading.  

We were all saddened to learn of the passing of Bill Tevepaugh, 

former Deep South District Director who served in the office from 1998 to 

2000.  Bill passed away in October.  He was a very popular rose leader, rose 

show judge, Consulting Rosarian, and enthusiastic rose exhibitor from Atlantic 

Beach, Florida.  Bill will be greatly missed by his many rose friends.  Our 

condolences to his wife, Peggy, and family. 

If you are just recovering from the many political campaign 

advertisements this fall, I don’t want to send you back into a funk, but I would 

like to remind you that we will be electing new officers and directors for the 

This issue’s featured rose is ‘Hey Jack’ from Ralph & Jean Stream’s garden.          Photograph by Bobbie Reed. 

mailto:kprevatt@verizon.net


The Deep South District Bulletin  Winter 2014 

 

 

 

 
2 

 

 

Photo by Cindy Dale 

District and the American Rose Society next year.  Just to assuage your fears up front, I 

am not running for any office.  District directors are limited to two three-year terms and I 

have reached my term limit.  While I usually do not publically endorse candidates, I am 

supporting Sam Jones of Nashville, Tennessee, in his bid for the office of Vice President 

of the American Rose Society.  I have served with him on the Board of Directors of the 

ARS and believe he has the leadership qualities that we so desperately need to bring unity 

back to our organization.  I hope you will consider voting for him for this high office.  

Kitsy Mostellar, who was appointed to serve in Ed Griffith’s position as Regional 

Director of Region 3 when Ed passed away earlier this year, will be seeking election for a 

full term to this office.  At this point Kitsy has no announced opposition.  We have two 

candidates so far for Deep South District Director who have announced that they are 

seeking the position of District Director: Ralph Stream from the Gainesville Rose 

Society and Wayne Myers from the Jacksonville Rose Society.  Nominations must be in 

by January 30, 2015, and ballots will be published in the May-June American Rose 

Magazine.   

 
 

2014 DSD Silver Honor Medal  

Bill Langford, Consulting Rosarian 

561-309-8736, WHL2@prodigy.net 

Each year, the Silver Honor Medal is awarded to a member of the Deep South 

District who is also an ARS member.  A representative from each participating local 

society in the district is asked to make a nomination. They are then asked to vote on the 

nominees.  The president of the society appoints the representative, so if you are a society 

president I may be contacting you if your current representative is unable to continue 

their service for any reason.  

The 2014 Silver Honor Medal was presented on 

November 1 at the DSD Fall Convention in Gainesville, 

Florida.  The recipient was none other than the editor of this 

publication, Bobbie Reed, of Lawrenceville, Georgia.  I am 

sure you will agree that the Silver Medal Committee chose 

one of the most dedicated and hardworking rosarians in our 

District.  In addition to editing The Bulletin, she is a 

horticultural and arrangement judge, Master Rosarian, editor 

of the newsletter of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society, and is 

currently authoring a column for the American Rose 

magazine.  She has been involved in many district events 

including chairing the 2010 ARS National Convention in 

Atlanta.  Please join with me in congratulating Bobbie on 

this well-deserved honor.  
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Peggy & Bill Tevepaugh Photographer unknown 

 

Remembering Bill Tevepaugh   

Wayne Myers, Consulting Rosarian 

904-272-7885, wayneiacroses@gmail.com  

Billy Tevepaugh, a Jacksonville Rose Society 

(JRS) giant, passed away October 13, 2014, at home in 

Atlantic Beach, FL.  His memorial service was held 

October 16 at his home church, Community 

Presbyterian Church in Atlantic Beach.  

Billy and his wife Peggy first got hooked on 

roses in 1967 when he was working as a chemical 

engineer in South Carolina.  While living in Columbia, 

he became a co-founder of the Greater Columbia Rose 

Society (GCRS).  In 18 years of rose growing and 

showing in the Carolinas, he and Peggy were among 

the most successful, respected, and feared exhibitors in 

the area.  As an exhibitor, Bill was proudest of having 

five times won both Hybrid Tea and Miniature Queen 

in the same show – these shows were in four different states. 

Bill and Peggy selflessly served the rose and all their rose friends.  They served 

as officers, president, editors, event planners, and hosts for years within the GCRS.  They 

became Consulting Rosarians and show judges and were awarded the American Rose 

Society Bronze Honor Medal for their years of outstanding service to the rose.  They also 

joined and served as officers, including president, in the South Carolina Rose Society, a 

statewide organization for rosarians who don’t live close to a local society. 

The Tevepaughs relocated to Florida in 1985 when his employer reassigned him 

to Jacksonville.  Bill and Peggy immediately joined the JRS, resuming their active 

service to the rose.  By 1991 Bill began his first term as president of the JRS.   He served 

three terms: 1991-1993, 1994-1997, and a joint term with Peggy in 2003-2005.  The JRS 

awarded Bill and Peggy the Bronze Honor Medal in 1998 as a token of appreciation for 

so many years of dedicated service. 

Bill served for decades as a rose show judge and Consulting Rosarian (CR) 

within the Carolina and Deep South Districts (DSD).  An enthusiastic exhibitor who 

specialized in exhibiting Miniature roses, Bill won awards and made lifelong friends at 

shows and conventions throughout the Carolinas and Deep South.  Always eager to share 

his love for the rose with others, he taught at Consulting Rosarian and judging schools.  

In 1995 he was recognized as the DSD’s Outstanding CR, the highest honor for a local 

CR.  In 1996 he chaired the committee when the JRS hosted the annual DSD show and 

convention.  In 1997 he was elected as Director of the DSD, serving until 2000.  As a 

District Director, he served on the American Rose Society Executive Board during his 

term in office.  In 2004 he was honored by the DSD as a recipient of the ARS Silver 

Honor Medal, the highest level district award. 

Bill is credited as the originator of the JRS’s unofficial motto—“Roses grow in 
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Jacksonville.”  He was such a great source of knowledge and wisdom.  For years he 

shared his rose-growing expertise in the Buds & Blooms newsletter and provided 

horticultural recommendations at JRS monthly meetings. 

All rosarians who knew Bill have stories of how he became their friend while 

mentoring and improving their enjoyment of roses.  For Ray Guillebeau, who has 

assumed Bill’s mantle as a top Mini and Miniflora exhibitor, Bill was the primary mentor 

who inspired his love and success as an exhibitor, while also becoming a great personal 

friend and father figure.  Chris & Mabel Keller, who are the JRS’s top Hybrid Tea 

exhibitors, glow when they share how Bill’s suggestions helped them prepare the roses 

that were their first ever to make the awards table.  Wayne Myers, now a Master Rosarian 

and past JRS co-president, loves to tell the story of how Bill’s coaching transformed a 

promising ‘Queen Elizabeth’ Cycle-of-Bloom entry into Wayne’s first ever rose show 

award winner. 

Although poor health prevented Bill and Peggy from attending JRS meetings the 

last few years, their contributions to JRS will live on.  Bill was a great friend and person 

– he will be missed.  We try to live his favorite advice:  “Roses are prettiest when 

shared.” 

 

 

Remembering Tom Mullins   

Jean & Ralph Stream 

352-591-4474, streamj@gmail.com 

Dr. John Thomas Mullins, age 82, Professor Emeritus of Botany 

at the University of Florida, passed away on Wednesday, November 26, 

2014, at North Florida Regional Medical Center after a brief illness.  He 

was born in Richmond, Virginia, on November 18, 1932, the son of 

Fitzhugh Xenaphon Mullins and Margaret Frances Lane Mullins.  He 

attended school in Highland Springs, VA, through high school where he 

excelled in athletics and was active in student government.  He graduated 

from the University of Richmond with a Bachelors and a Master of 

Science Degree.  He was a member of the Phi Delta Theta fraternity.  He 

earned his PhD in 1960 at The University of North Carolina at Chapel 

Hill.  He joined the faculty at the University of Florida in 1959 teaching 

Biological Sciences and Botany for forty-four years until retirement in 2004.  He did a 

year of post-doctoral work at Harvard University and two years at the National Institutes 

of Health in Bethesda, MD.  He was a long-time member of Sigma Xi. 

Tom enjoyed gardening, especially growing roses, and was an active member of 

the Gainesville Rose Society (GRS), The American Rose Society, a long time American 

Rose Society Horticultural Judge, and a Master (Consulting) Rosarian.  He was the 

longest serving CR for the Deep South District (since 1974).  Tom served the DSD as 

past Treasurer, and served GRS as a past President as well as Treasurer for the past 

several years.  He has been awarded the Outstanding Consulting Rosarian award and the 

Bronze Medal award.  His roses brought him great pleasure and numerous awards over 

the years.   

mailto:streamj@gmail.com
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Tom was preceded in death by his parents and his sister, Margaret Mullins Ansty. 

He is survived by his devoted wife of 60 years, Shirley Osbourne Mullins of Gainesville, 

who was his childhood sweetheart having met in the eighth grade.  They married in 1955 

in Richmond, VA.  He is survived by three children and five grandchildren, Stephanie 

Lane Mullins (Robert Wayne Kipping of Minneapolis, MN) of Gainesville; John 

Thomas, Jr., (Jennifer Murray Mullins and John Thomas Mullins III) of Boca Raton and 

Hilary Mullins Green and husband Dr. Preston Tabb Green (Hadleigh Elizabeth Green 

and Ansley Starr Green) of Gainesville, his brother, Dr. Fitzhugh Xenaphon Mullins, Jr., 

and wife Lillian of Louisville, KY, and many nieces and nephews.  He adored his 

grandchildren who affectionately called him “Grin”. 

 

 

Vice District Director’s Report   

Phil Paul, Consulting Rosarian 

941-345-4911, rosesrus65@verizon.net 

We continue to update and correct the DSD website. An 

important new addition is information on the combined Mid-Winter 

Conference in Savannah, GA.  Right now the registration information 

is posted and has a December 9
th
 date for your registrations.  After 

that the price goes up $5.  [Also see the registration form on page 22.] 

December 10
th
 is the cutoff date for the Savannah DeSoto Hilton special ARS 

rate.  All this information is on the website under Upcoming Events > Joint Mid-Winter 

Meeting 2015.  Then scroll down to Registration Form. 

The Schedule is a draft as Karen is waiting for some additional programs from 

the Carolinas District.  Stay tuned to this site as we will post the updated data just as soon 

as it is released. 

I am working with Stephen Hoy to post the most recent rose photography contest 

information.  That will be posted in “The Photo Gallery”. 

Since we made these changes I am afraid we have not had any new contributions 

to the site.  We all wanted an updated site but it won’t stay up to date if we don’t 

contribute some “newness!” PLEASE? 

New Project 

Last year I reported on a very successful project working with The Manatee 

County Central Library.  It all started with the ARS Rose Month Program where we 

presented the library with a copy of Modern Roses 12 and about 20 of Lat Farr’s books.  

Ron Mallory and I also contributed books and publications.  Within two weeks every 

book on roses was checked out of the library.  A real indication of the interest in this area 

on roses. 

This year the Manatee Library System came back again but wanted three 

presentations at various branch libraries as well as at Central.  The attendance was good 

and everyone received information on joining the Bradenton-Sarasota Rose Society and 

mailto:rosesrus65@verizon.net
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ARS.  

In another area, I work with the Master Gardeners who operate as part of the 

University of Florida’s Agricultural Extension Service.  We jointly conducted a two-hour 

workshop on selecting and growing roses with the help of the Master Gardeners and the 

Extension Agent. 

Later in the summer we sold our home and the Extension Service was the 

beneficiary of some of my best roses.  When we did the above mentioned talk there was 

only one very fine ‘Louis Philippe’ in the Demonstration Garden in Palmetto, Florida.  

The Extension Agent and I discussed the possibility of expanding that token plant with 

some contributed roses and a new program was born.  

We now have a team of seven Master Gardeners, each responsible for two plants.  

A session was held to define the program.  There were some good ideas presented by the 

group.  Those are now being prioritized.  A budget is being developed.  A class on 

pruning was held in the fall and while the plan was for each Master Gardener to prune 

their assigned plants, the dynamics of this group decided to group prune the first few 

roses and then the adventurous people immediately made quick work of their assigned 

plants.  The session was to go for about two hours but the group insisted on three hours 

and ended at noon with a request that we have these sessions monthly.  I have agreed to 

be their consultant because, unlike many programs I have seen, these people really are 

committed to building a first class Demonstration Garden for roses and building their 

own knowledge as they do it.  They WANT TO DO THE WORK not stand by and 

watch! 

Right now I am spending most of my CR time on these two projects, which will 

intersect because the Ag Agent wants each Master Gardener to build Data Sheets on their 

assigned roses.  The intersection is the great contribution of ARS and other rose 

publications given to the Central Library last year that will assist them in their research.  

Another terrific resource is The Bradenton-Sarasota Rose Society Website.  It has, the 

last time I heard, over 300 rose data sheets with photos of each rose.  (Check it out!  

www.b-srs.org ).  Two Master Gardeners told the rest of the group that they had been 

using the site since last year.  We just never know where our efforts will be appreciated. 

This is a great experiment in building exceptional Master Gardeners as voices out 

in public who can expand local interest in roses and our local rose societies.  They offer a 

plant consulting service in Palmetto four days a week.  We desperately need to expand 

our work beyond our own walls.  I remember it was Russ Bowermaster speaking at 

Ringling’s Rose Garden that brought me to B-SRS and the ARS many years ago. 

More on our progress in future issues.  Would this be a useful idea for your 

society?  Every county has an Ag Agent – do you know yours? 

 

  

file:///C:/Users/OWNER/Documents/Our%20Documents/Roses/societies/DSD/DSD%20Bulletin/editor%20DSD%20Bulletin/2014-04%20issue/www.b-srs.org
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Horticulture Judges Review   

Jim Small, Master Rosarian 

407-628-3874, jsmalljr@cfl.rr.com  

I have recently returned from the Deep South District Rose 

Show and Convention held in Gainesville, Florida, October 31-

November 2, 2014.  Although I was unable to attend any of the 

programs due to my duties as chair of horticultural judging, I 

understand they were excellent.  The District Rose Show featured an 

impressive number of entries for the ARS and District Challenge 

Classes.  There were five entries for the Rosedale Bowl and six for the 

McFarland Memorial Trophy, an impressive number in comparison to 

past years.  Even the problematical Ralph S. Moore Trophy competition (seven miniature 

roses) had two entries.  I have written in the past about how splitting the miniflora and 

miniature roses into separate classes has affected this competition.  Many exhibitors in 

our area no longer grow enough miniature roses to compete.  Unfortunately, there were 

no entries for the Deep South District Bulletin trophy (three floribunda sprays) or the 

Johnston Old Garden Bouquet Trophy.  The other District challenge classes, however, 

had good competition, particularly for the Director’s Miniflora Rose Trophy.  The queens 

of show were outstanding and the awards table beautiful.  I want to personally thank the 

Gainesville Rose Society for all their hard work in putting on this District Convention 

and show.  It was an excellent experience for all who attended. 

The small number of rose shows in our District continues to be a problem for us 

judges and our hobby in general.  While we did resurrect the rose show here in Orlando 

this year, it was small and it is unclear how long it will be sustainable.  We were saved by 

the appearance of two out of town exhibitors (thank you), as few in our local society 

entered blooms.  Indeed, the number of society members attending was small.  I don’t 

think these problems are unique to Orlando.  We seem to have too few active exhibitors 

these days overall and a dearth of interest in competition.  Some have suggested that if 

we do away with competition, i.e., go the “rose festival” route, we would generate more 

interest.  I have seen little evidence to support that idea.  I know that the ARS has 

inaugurated a survey of local society presidents to assess the status of rose shows 

nationwide and is trying to chart a course forward for the exhibition of roses.  We can 

only hope things improve in the future so that the hobby we have all loved will not pass 

with the times. 

Our list of Deep South District Horticultural Judges continues to get smaller.  Bill 

Tevepaugh, one of our long-time judges, passed away recently.  I knew Bill well, judging 

with him on several occasions and competing with him at many roses shows.  Bill was an 

excellent judge and exhibitor as well as a fine person.  He will be missed. 

It is that time of year again, the time when I send out a request that each of our 

judges submit their annual report.  Look for the form in your e-mail soon and please 

submit it.  I use this information to update my records and assess the status of judging in 

our district. 

Finally, I would like to wish all of you a wonderful holiday season.  I look 

forward to seeing you at the Midwinter meeting and at upcoming shows in the spring.  

mailto:jsmalljr@cfl.rr.com
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Arrangements Judges Chair   

Jim Harrell, Consulting Rosarian 

912-634-0323, jim@fairmarsh.com 

The 2014 rose season is over and we should all be making 

plans for the upcoming year.  I hope all of you had fun in your forays 

into rose arranging this year and are making plans to try even more 

new and creative things in 2015.  

Participation in the arrangement section of the District Show 

was good this year, but more of you still need to step up and accept the 

challenge of exhibiting at the District Show.  I know it takes planning and effort to bring 

arrangements to a District Show, but, for several reasons, it is important to participate.  

Congratulations to the DSD Challenge Class Winners at the Fall District Rose 

Show.  Jeff Hoffman won the Deep South District Challenge Trophy and Sara Coleman 

won the District Director Miniflora Arrangement Trophy.  Both Jeff and Sara came up 

with unique, creative interpretations for their designs. 

We hope everyone enjoyed the Arrangement Seminar at the convention.  We all 

learned more about using “Creativity and Expressiveness” and “Distinction” to take our 

design efforts to the next level.  A big thank you to Sandy Dixon for developing the 

“Tell-Tale Workshop” hands-on session.  Her creative assignments and class themes 

made the exercise fun for all the participants.  I know everyone enjoyed the challenge of 

working as teams and creating designs with assigned materials.  It even inspired a new 

participant to exhibit in the show on Saturday!  Congratulations to Willie Mae Burley on 

winning the Novice class. 

The Friday Arrangement Seminar on January 9 at the Mid-Winter Meeting in 

Savannah, Georgia, will have a unique expanded format that allows ARS Judges to audit 

for credit.  The curriculum will be divided into two sessions, a morning session on 

Traditional Arrangements from 9:30–11:30am conducted by Bill Patterson, the Carolina 

District Chair of Arrangement Judges, and Linda Boland.  The afternoon session will run 

from 1:00pm to 3:00pm and will be on Modern arrangements.  Sandy Dixon and I will be 

the instructors.  There will be lots of useful information for participants at all skill levels 

in both sessions.  You are encouraged to come if you are interested in arranging, even if 

you are not and do not wish to become a judge.  You may attend just one or both 

sessions; judges will receive two points of credit for each session.  The registration fee 

will be $10 for each session.  Hope you can attend. 

Attention, arrangement judges!  Your Annual Judge’s Reports for 2014 are due 

by February 1.  You will soon receive the form by e-mail as a PDF.  If you have the 

current version of Adobe Acrobat Reader you may fill out the form in the PDF and return 

it to me by e-mail.  You may also print it, then fill it out and return it by regular mail, if 

you are not comfortable using the electronic format.  For those of you who still don’t 

have e-mail, I will mail it to you. 

Have a wonderful holiday season and a happy New Year. 

 

mailto:jim@fairmarsh.com
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Consulting Rosarian Report   

Ralph Stream, Master Rosarian 

352-591-4474, streamj@gmail.com 

In seeing all the nice entries at the Deep South Fall Rose Show, 

it came to me how obvious it was that our CRs are the ones who know 

how to grow great roses for showing.  I know that the CRs are not 

keeping any secrets, other rosarians just need to listen and learn and then 

apply this knowledge.  It is no big deal getting and growing good roses.  

Just determination, something that seems to be missing in our society 

today.  Many years ago when I first started this rose hobby, everyone had 

the goal of being the best they could be.  These days I see only social 

interest.  How did we get so un-motivated, or have all the old-timers just left town 

(something to think about)? 

Our 2015 Mid-Winter Meeting in Savannah, GA, is just around the corner.  We 

have many CRs still needing to re-certify for 2014 and quite a few for 2015.  Those who 

fail to re-certify for 2014 at this 2015 MWM will automatically be placed on the inactive 

list, there is no grace period beyond the 4 year requirement to audit or obtain 4 credits 

through seminars.  I will be sending e-mails to those who need to audit.  Any person 

wishing to take the CR exam to become a Consulting Rosarian will need to get all their 

paperwork to me by December 31, 2014.  Anything later will not be processed in time.  

Please, if you are thinking about becoming a DSD-accredited CR, get in touch with me in 

a hurry. 

Again, I am reminding every CR to send me your Annual CR report (attached 

within these pages).  This report is required by our District and I have been letting failure 

to do so slide, but I now will be placing any CR who does not do this report for 2 years 

on the inactive list.  I won’t be dropping you, but you will be listed as probationary.  We 

have worked to make this report very simple, 5 minutes to process. Your CR reports are 

the tool the CR Chair uses to determine who deserves outstanding recognition.  So please 

let’s do better than a 55% response.  These CR reports are due to me by February 1
st
 each 

year.  Thanks to those of you who do send your reports in a timely manner.  

Applications are now being accepted for the Master CR status (this form can be 

found on the DSD website).  Requirements are ten full years of consecutive ARS and 

local society service.  Here again be expecting an e-mail from me letting you know you 

qualify. This is not automatic; I need your form back by the August 1, 2015, deadline. 

We are in need of new CRs. In the past 5 years I have seen the DSD CR list drop 

by 20%.  This is due to a lot of reasons, most of which we all know.  We all know this is 

happening and we need to get good rose lovers involved as CRs.  Please encourage any 

rose person you know to consider this worthy and rewarding aspect of our rose loving 

hobby.  I hope to see many of you at the MWM in Savannah.   

 

  

mailto:streamj@gmail.com
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CONSULTING ROSARIAN ANNUAL REPORT 

 

DEEP SOUTH DISTRICT 
 

All CRs are required to fill out and submit this form to remain on the active list. 
 

Name: _______________________________________________ Date: ___________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip: _________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: ____________________________ 

E-mail: ____________________________ 

Rose society or club: ____________________________________________________________ 

Titles of offices held or committees chaired this year? _________________________________ 

Year you were appointed a Consulting Rosarian? ______________________________________ 

ARS Membership current?  Yes______ No _______ 

Date and location of last Consulting Rosarian School attended/audited:  ____________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Date and location of attendance at an approved Consulting Rosarian Seminar: _______________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Did you attend any District or National convention? If so, please list: ______________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Did you submit the R. I. R. report?  (Not required, but expected.)  Yes _____ No ______ 

R.I.R Comments: _________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Did you complete and submit the Annual CR Report last year? Yes: _______ No:_______ 

List rose related programs you presented this year: _____________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Did you write any articles pertaining to rose culture this year? Please list publications and dates: 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please list rose related activities you were involved in as a CR this year. List by activity, date and 

group: ________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
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What, if any, pesticides did you use in your garden and your assessment of their effectiveness 

against which diseases, insects, mites, etc. you would recommend: 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

How many new members for your Local Society or the ARS did you recruit? Please list names: 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Please list any project you wish to accomplish in the coming year (e.g., giving rose-related 

programs, programs for garden clubs, writing articles, etc.): _____________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Do you have any suggestions on how to make the CR Program more effective and challenging? 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

If you feel that being an active CR is too demanding and stressful, would you consider a change 

of status to Emeritus? Please state your reason why or why not: __________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Report to be submitted to: 

 Due Date:     February 1  

                                  Ralph Stream, District CR Chair 

              Address:    21465 NW 39
th

 Terr 

                                  Micanopy, FL 32667 

     Phone:      352-591-4474 

     E-mail:     streamj@gmail.com   

(Rev 8-14) (CR Annual Report 14) 
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Membership Musings   

Kitsy Mostellar, Master Rosarian 

770-980-1680, kmostellar@juno.com  

Each local society has the task of promoting membership in it 

and in the ARS.  You may already have lists of suggested ways to do this, 

but here is another listing from a long ago Membership Committee.  Of 

course, we all know many of these, but you may find something new to 

try or think of some on your own.  I hope you will be inspired by these 

and attract new members.  Let us know of your successes. 

Membership suggestions to attract and retain new members 

 Every society should have an active Membership Chairman. 

 Be involved in some community effort – Garden show, Farmers’ Market, Fair, 

etc. 

 Advertise your rose show.  Have a section for juniors and encourage their 

participation. 

 Have a section for non-society members, the general public.  For the best bloom 

from a nonmember award a society membership  

 Set up an information table at your show, at the Home and Garden Show, Fair, 

etc. 

 Have a drawing for a free rose bush. 

 Encourage members to take roses to work, to various merchants, bank, etc. 

Include list of roses that do well in your area and promote availability of 

Consulting Rosarians to advise and/or give talks to groups. 

 Advertise an “Open Garden” or two during prime season.  Encourage 

nonmembers and general public to attend. 

 Have a Pruning Demonstration at a member’s home or even a prospective 

member’s! 

 Offer to be available at local nursery to answer rose questions 

 Promote a private pruning service with donations accepted. 

 Publish a “Rose Book” with planting, growing, and care tips. 

 Keep reviewing the fundamentals so that new members/visitors will feel 

comfortable. 

 Consider a mentoring program for your new members… CRs love to offer help.  

 Keep meetings enjoyable with a welcoming atmosphere!! 

 Smile!! 

 

Deep South District Garden Fund   

Connie Vierbicky, Master Rosarian 

941-922-6006, gatorrosequeen@verizon.net 

Memorial donations have been made to the Deep South District's 

Garden Fund in memory of Oline Reynolds from Montine Herring.  

mailto:kmostellar@juno.com
mailto:gatorrosequeen@verizon.net


The Deep South District Bulletin  Winter 2014 

 

 

 

 
13 

 

 

Call for Nominations for Miniature and Miniflora Rose Hall of Fame   

Dr. Jim Hering, Chairman, ARS Miniature/Miniflora Rose Committee 

rosehering@roadrunner.com  

The ARS Miniature and Miniflora Rose Hall of Fame honors miniature and 

miniflora roses that have stood the test of time in commerce for at least 20 years.  Now, it 

is your opportunity to participate in this process by sending in your nomination(s), (five 

or fewer).  A short list of the most popular miniature and miniflora roses that are 20 years 

or older can be found at the end of this article.  Criteria for the Hall of Fame can be 

summarized as follows: 

1. The variety must have been introduced at least 20 years prior to the year the 

award is given.  Introduction date will verified by the latest edition of Modern 

Roses. 

2. There can be multiple winners in any year. 

3. Varieties for consideration are solicited from the general membership through an 

announcement in the American Rose magazine, on the ARS web-site, in the 

Miniature Rose Bulletin and in district and local bulletins.  Nominations are to be 

sent by April 1, 2015 to: 

Dr. Jim Hering 

  1050 Kingwood Drive 

  Marion, OH 43302 

  rosehering@roadrunner.com  

4. The Chairman of the Miniature/Miniflora Rose Committee will prepare the 

tabulations for selection by the full committee by ballot.   

5. Formal announcement of the winner(s) will take place at the ARS National 

Miniature Rose Conference.     

 

PREVIOUS WINNERS 

 
ELECTED IN 1999 

Starina, 1964, Meilland   

Beauty Secret, 1972, Moore  

Magic Carrousel, 1972, 

Moore  

Rise’n’Shine, 1977, Moore  

Party Girl, 1979, Saville  
ELECTED IN 2000 

Cinderella, 1953, de Vink 

Mary Marshall, 1970, 

Moore  
ELECTED IN 2001 

Green Ice, 1971, Moore 

Jeanne Lajoie, 1976, Sima 
ELECTED IN 2002 

Cupcake, 1981, Spies 
ELECTED IN 2003 

Snow Bride, 1982, Jolly 

Little Jackie, 1982, Saville 
ELECTED IN 2004 

Minnie Pearl, 1982, Saville 

Red Cascade, 1976, Moore 
ELECTED IN 2005 

Jean Kenneally, 1986, 

Bennett 

Rainbow’s End, 1986, 

Saville 
ELECTED IN 2006 

Giggles, 1987, King  

Black Jade, 1985, 

Benardella 
ELECTED IN 2007 

Pierrine, 1988, M. Williams 
ELECTED IN 2008 

Irresistible, 1989, Bennett 

Fairhope, 1989, Pete & Kay 

Taylor 
ELECTED IN 2009 

Gourmet Popcorn, 1986, 

Desamero 

Luis Desamero, 1988, 

Bennett 

Tiffany Lynn, 1985, N. Jolly 
ELECTED IN 2010 

Chelsea Belle, 1991, P. & K. 

Taylor 

Grace Seward, 1991, 

Bennett 

Fancy Pants, 1986, King 
ELECTED IN 2011 

Kristin, 1992, Benardella 

Olympic Gold, 1983, N. 

Jolly 

 

mailto:rosehering@roadrunner.com
mailto:rosehering@roadrunner.com
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ELECTED IN 2012 

Hot Tamale, 1993, Zary 

X-Rated, 1993, Bennett 
ELECTED IN 2013 

My Sunshine, 1986, Bennett 

Peggy “T”, 1988, King 

Winsome, 1984, Saville 
ELECTED IN 2014 

Soroptimist International, 

1995, Benardella 

Incognito, 1995, Bridges 

 

 

A BRIEF LIST OF ELIGIBLE MINIATURE & MINIFLORA ROSES 

 

Acey Deucy 

Ain’t Misbehavin’ 

Apricot Twist 

Baby Grand 

Baby Katie 

Cal Poly 

Connie 

Crazy Dottie 

Cuddles 

Dee Bennett  

Dreamcatcher 

Elfinglo 

Ember 

Figurine 

For You Dad 

Gail 

Halo Fire 

Halo Today 

Holy Toledo 

Jennifer 

June Laver 

Lavender Delight 

Lavender Spoon 

Lights of 

Broadway 

Linville 

Little Mermaid 

Little Sister 

Millie Walters 

Mobile Jubilee 

Mothers Love 

Old Glory 

Over the Rainbow 

Pacesetter 

Peaches’n’Cream 

Poker Chip  

Popcorn 

Pucker Up 

Purple Dawn 

Red Minimo 

Roller Coaster 

Ruby Pendant 

Si 

Simplex 

Something for 

Judy 

Stars’n’Stripes 

Summer Sunset 

Suzy 

Sweet Chariot 

Sweet Revenge 

Teddy Bear 

Tennessee 

Toy Clown 

Vista 

Wistful  

 

SOME ROSES ELIGIBLE FOR THE FIRST TIME THIS YEAR 

 

Amber Sunset 

Angelica Renae 

Angel’s Blush 

Annie R. Mitchell 

Autumn Sunblaze 

Baby Secret 

Behold 

Bingo Queen 

Bridal Sunblaze 

Bright Lights 

Caesar’s Rose 

Charlie Brown 

Cherry Hi 

Darby O’Gill 

Dark Mirage 

Diamond 

Anniversary 

Diamond Doll 

Dreamcoat 

Fall Splendor 

Father Christmas 

Finest Hour 

Flora Bama 

Glowing Amber 

Glowing Petals 

Haleakala 

Hearts A’Fire 

Heavenly Vision 

Here’s Ian 

High Life 

Honky Tonk 

Innocence 

Jeanette 

Ju Ju 

Lemon Meringue 

Lost in Paradise 

Love ‘Ya Dad 

Mary Louise 

Morning Song 

Oh My Stars 

Old Country Charm 

Orange Sunset 

P.J.’s Pride 

Purple Haze 

Rita Applegate 

River City Jubilee 

Salmon Sunblaze 

Seattle Scentsation 

Showdown 

Silk ‘n’ Satin 

Silverhill 

So in Love 

Solar Flare 

Street Wise 

Tangerine Twist 

Trick or Treat 

Umberlglo 

Voyager 

Wishful Thinking 

 

Nominations must be received by April 1, 2015.  Winners will be announced at the 2015 

ARS National Spring and Miniature Rose Show and Conference, which will be held in 

Columbus, Ohio, June 12-14, 2015.  Contact Brian Burley, 614-846-9404, 

bburley1092@yahoo.com for information.  

 

 

 

mailto:bburley1092@yahoo.com


The Deep South District Bulletin  Winter 2014 

 

 

 

 
15 

 

 

ARS 2014 Convention – Roses in the Piney Woods  

Karrie Massee, masseek@aol.com  

When my friend Lyndy Myers suggested that I go to the National 

Rose Convention in Texas, I was somewhat reluctant.  I always enjoyed the 

District Conventions, but did not see what the difference would be besides 

cost. 

Reluctantly, I agreed to go.  Boy, was I wrong.  The level of the 

speakers was fantastic.  These were experts in many of the issues we as rose 

gardeners are trying to deal with.  They had the newest research on items 

such as chilli thrips and rose rosette disease.  Then it was fun meeting people 

from all over the USA who love roses.  This was one of the friendliest 

conferences I have ever attended.  Everyone was nice and talked to you.  

Then the quality of the roses in the show was worthy of a national show. 

I had never been to the American Rose Society's headquarters in Shreveport.  In 

fact, I had been told by several people don't bother to go.  It is an embarrassment for 

ARS.  I was curious nevertheless.  Actually I was pleasantly surprised.  The main 

building is lovely.  Quite large, bright, and well designed.  The gardens were hit hard by a 

freeze last year but have had a lot of work done on them.  They desperately need a lot of 

new roses.  But the beds themselves are being maintained.  I gather that there is a lot of 

politics about the rose beds, but hopefully things will continue to go in the right direction. 

The gardens are so important as a representative of ARS; the goal should be to make the 

gardens beautiful in a functional and educational way.  The garden manager should 

design the beds and the different districts should just help to pay for the roses and the 

maintenance.  I just hope the Headquarters of the ARS can continue to improve and we 

should all work to that end.  

I also attended part of the next day’s tour.  I made the mistake of not allowing 

enough time for the tours that had been scheduled. What I did see was such a treat.  I 

have learned that the post-convention tours are a wonderful way to see many interesting 

and even important gardens wherever you are. 

I would recommend to anyone to go to any convention that you can.  They are 

fun, interesting, and a great way to make new friends and learn about roses. 

I learned so much and am determined to work on improving my roses.  Even if I 

don't succeed in that, I made many new friends.  Next time I will persuade Lyndy to go. 

 

Rhythm & Roses in Gainesville   

The 2014 Deep South District Convention & Rose Show   

Jean Stream & Ralph Stream, Shirley & Tom Mullins 

The 2014 Deep South District’s Fall Rose Show and Convention was truly a 

memorable event.  Attendance, though, was approximately one third less than 

mailto:masseek@aol.com
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“Tea for Two” by Jeff 

Hoffman won the DSD 

Challenge [left], and 

“Miniature Overture” by 

Sara Coleman won the 

District Director’s Miniflora 

Challenge 

Andrea Maceri and Sara Coleman were among those working 

on assigned designs at the workshop. Photo by Jean Stream 

anticipated.  Things can really get crazy trying to decide what activities to attend during 

the fall months with so much happening at the same time.  Jean had to give up her work 

at the local Historical Society yearly Fall Festival to be at this convention. 

People started showing up on Thursday afternoon to help with our set-up of 

display tables and show area. Our hotel, the Best Western, was phenomenal in providing 

everything we needed to set up the show area, prep area, vendors, and registration tables.  

What a pleasant and wonderful group of people to work with!  Our registrar, Kay 

Harrell, appeared with our beautiful name badges and the final record of registration.  

Kay has helped with registration many times and all of us know and appreciate the 

importance of her attention to accuracy and details. What a beautiful job she did for us.  

Thank you, Kay!   

Friday afternoon our Vendors and the GRS registration team were ready for 

arriving guests.  These folks greeted everyone, handed out name badges, welcome bags, 

sold raffle tickets, gave out roses and door prizes while vendors sold their beautiful roses 

and rose care supplies. 

Friday afternoon started the weekend off with an 

outstanding arrangement workshop led by Sandy Dixon 

and Jim Harrell.  Approximately 26 came to learn how to 

make the average arrangement an Exceptional 

Arrangement.  It was fun learning together in teams. 

Friday evening we were treated to a delicious 

soup, salad, sandwich, and dessert buffet.  No one went 

away hungry.  The evening was meant to be a fun time 

and with our piano player, James Gilbert, helping us with 

a “sing-a-long”, it was fun.  The evening was concluded 

with our great Hospitality gathering hosted by Dan Mills 

and John Tucker.  The selection of snacks, much of which 

was provided by about 15 conference attendees, was so 

delicious. 

Saturday morning came quickly for those who brought roses to exhibit.  We 

had 14 exhibitors who brought approximately 2,000 blooms (the biggest Fall 

Convention Rose Show in recent memory).  The show 

had top quality blooms in every class.  The show area 

was very cool which helped keep the blooms fresh all 

day.  The most coveted class, The National Revolving 

“Rosedale Bowl”, was open for exhibitors.  This only 

comes to our District once every 18 years, and what an 

honor for us (Ralph & Jean Stream) to take home 

the trophy.  There were six amazing entries with 

remarkable roses, all worthy to win.  We also had 

“Queen” of Hybrid Teas with a jaw-dropping 

“Jewel Grace” bloom. 



The Deep South District Bulletin  Winter 2014 

 

 

 

 
17 

 

 

‘Jewel Grace’, exhibited by Ralph & 

Jean Stream, won Hybrid Tea Queen 

‘Memphis King, shown by Ralph & 

Jean Stream,’ won Miniature Queen 

‘Pink Rosette’, shown by George & 

Judy Lawler, won Floribunda Queen 
‘Louis-Philippe’ won Dowager Queen, while ‘Soncy’ won Victorian 

Rose.  Both were shown by Tom & Shirley Mullins 

 
 

 

 
 

 

We had one scheduled program for Saturday morning starting after exhibitors 

were finished.  Walter Reed presented a CR Credit Seminar on Chemical Safety and 

Equipment Usage.  Walt, as always, did a great job presenting this subject.  Thanks so 

much, Walt.   

After lunch our second program was presented by David Johnson from South 

Carolina.  David is the Mid-Atlantic and South East Sales Representative for Weeks 

Roses.  David’s program was about “What’s new at Weeks Roses”.  He talked about how 

they were working on hybridizing for fragrance and disease resistance and how things are 

changing throughout the rose industry.  David has been in the Horticulture business for 

30 plus years.  He talked of the impact that certain restrictions have made for all plant 

growers, not only roses, as well as some things we should be looking for in the future.  

Weeks donated rose plants for every attendee, which was greatly appreciated.   

Baxter Williams from Houston, TX, was our final speaker for the afternoon.  

‘Tammy Clemons’, shown by 

Cindy Dale, won Miniflora Queen 
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David Robertson’s rose garden on tour.  His garden concentrates 

on masses of blooms. 

Another approach to beautiful roses:  Ralph & Jean Stream’s 

garden produces many queens 

His talk was a light humorous delivery of “Things I wish I learned sooner”.  Baxter kept 

us entertained with songs, poems, pictures, and examples of his mishaps and tribulations.  

After growing roses for half a century and traveling nearly everywhere, there is nothing 

he has not seen, even a time when roses were planted upside down.  What a fun guy to be 

around, we thank him for being available for our convention.   

At 4:30 pm it was Raffle time.  We had 42 items that were donated by club 

members, friends, vendors, and rose societies.  Congratulations to Ron Kast for winning 

the most items (he had to have purchased a couple hundred tickets).  We made about 

$900 on the raffle and we do thank all who supported with supplying items and 

purchasing tickets.  It was a wonderful selection of great baskets and great items! 

The Awards banquet was lovely with arrangements designed by Ann Sherwood 

and made by her and her GRS team.  This was well attended and our dinner was served 

hot and delicious. The serving staff was top notch!  

Our entertainment was beautifully done by our Green 

ladies, Hadleigh and Ansley Green (granddaughters of 

Tom & Shirley Mullins) with their violin and viola.  

Beautiful girls and beautiful music.  Our District 

Director, Karen Prevatt, gave us words of 

encouragement and invited all to the upcoming Mid-

Winter Meeting.  The rose show top winners in 

Horticulture and Arrangements were recognized by 

Jim Small and Jim Harrell.  The outstanding CR 

award went to Marty & Elaine Pawlikowski and the 

DSD Silver Honor Medal went to Bobbie Reed.  We 

congratulate all the District award winners for their 

hard work and dedication.  Sam Jones from 

Nashville, TN, announced that he is running for ARS 

VP.  After the banquet the remaining rose show was 

torn down, trophies given out and everyone was off to 

the hospitality area.  The end of another fun day.   

Sunday morning 40 or so gathered to take the 

rose garden tour.  Two stops were planned.  The first 

stop an outstanding garden of mostly Hybrid Teas, 

was at David Richardson’s in Earleton.  Our garden 

(Ralph & Jean’s), was the second stop several miles 

south in Micanopy.  This garden features 

approximately 200 plants of all classes except OGRs.  

We grow mostly exhibition roses and this garden has 

produced over 70 Queens of show in the past 20 years.  

Ralph is always looking for new varieties, hoping all 

the while for the “perfect” rose.  Hopefully many were 

inspired as they enjoyed the flowers blooming in these 

gardens.  

Lunch was served at the Streams’, and by this 

time, the weather had warmed up and everyone enjoyed eating a nice lunch before 
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heading home after a fun weekend.   

When you look at this write-up you will note that only a few names are 

mentioned.  As you well know, it took much more than a few to accomplish it.  The 

wonderful ARS Judges who did a fine job, Jorge Negron, the Hotel Director of Catering 

(and other hotel leaders), the many Gainesville Rose Society members, as well as several 

other folks were key players in the preparation and work.  Without any of these workers 

the quality of our convention would have suffered.  What a great way to spend the 

weekend.  Thank you one and all! 

The next opportunity to get together with our rose friends is in Savannah in 

January, at the Deep South/Carolina Districts Joint Mid-Winter Meeting.  Information on 

the meeting follows.  See you there! 

 

Some Deep South District Trophy Entries 

 

Clockwise from top left: 

 

Director’s Miniflora 

Trophy 

District McFarland 

Trophy 

District Ralph Moore 

Trophy 

Katy Lampkin Trophy 

        ARS Rosedale Trophy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Editor’s Note:  All photos in this newsletter are by 

Bobbie Reed unless otherwise indicated. 
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Upcoming Convention Information   

Deep South & Carolina Districts MidWinter Meeting   

Karen J. Prevatt, Master Rosarian 

813-634-1830, kprevatt@verizon.net 

If you missed our convention in Gainesville, please make every 

effort to attend our next gathering January 9-11, 2015, in Savannah, 

Georgia, for our Mid-Winter conference.  This will be a very special 

meeting, as we are co-hosting the event with our sister district, the 

Carolina District.  We have planned a spectacular weekend which we are 

calling “Savannah Magic”, in one of America’s most historic cities and 

premier tourist destination.  Often called the South’s most “Southern 

City”, Savannah is truly magic.  Avoiding the burning and looting of 

General Sherman’s troops in the infamous march though Georgia during the ending days 

of the Civil War, the historic district of the city stands today as a pristine showcase of 

colonial America. 

The fun starts Friday morning, January 9, with an extravaganza arrangement 

workshop for rose arrangers and those wanting to learn to make those beautiful rose 

arrangements you see at the rose shows.  The Deep South District Chair of Arrangement 

Judges, Jim Harrell, has worked with the Carolina District Chair of Arrangement Judges, 

Bill Patterson, to present two workshops:  the first session from 9:30am to 11:30am and 

the second session from 1:00pm to 3:00pm.  

For those of you who do not fancy creating rose arrangements, we have a special 

trolley tour of the historic and Victorian sectors of Savannah.  The architecture, historic 

squares, walled gardens and the fountains are a feast for the eyes.  Our vendors will also 

be on hand Friday afternoon with rose bushes, garden goodies, and horticultural supplies.  

If you want something special, please call the vendors and place your orders ahead of 

time so you can be sure they will bring the supplies you want to the meeting. 

We have a Friday evening welcome dinner to give you a chance to meet up with 

your friends and make new friends.  Our hospitality suite will be open in the afternoon 

and after dinner for your pleasure. 

Saturday events include educational programs, including Sandy Lundberg’s ever 

popular “Sandy’s Picks” featuring new roses we want to keep an eye out for in the 

coming season.  We will also have a short introduction of candidates seeking national, 

regional, and district offices.  This will give us an opportunity to hear their vision for the 

future of our organization.   We will have afternoon breakout sessions for our respective 

district business meetings.  The Saturday evening awards banquet will recognize 

outstanding leaders form the Deep South District and the Carolina District and honor all 

Bronze Medal winners.   

On Sunday morning the Chair of our Consulting Rosarians will present a school 

for consulting rosarians who want to receive continuing certification credit, and for those 

who want to become Consulting Rosarians a test will be administered.  If you are 

interested in taking the test please let Ralph Stream know ahead of time. 

See you in Savannah!  

mailto:kprevatt@verizon.net
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Savannah Magic! 
SCHEDULE 

Carolina District and Deep South District 

Joint Mid-Winter Meeting 2015 

January 9-11, 2015 Savannah, Georgia 

 

 

 

 

Friday, January 9 

9:30-11:30 am  Arrangement Workshop I Coordinators: Jim Harrell and Bill Patterson 

Noon - 5:30 pm  Registration 

Noon – 5:30 pm  Vendors 

1:00-3:00 pm  Arrangement Workshop II Coordinators: Jim Harrell and Bill Patterson 

2:30-4:00 pm  Trolley Tour Historic and Victoria Savannah 

3pm – 6:00 pm  Hospitality Room Open 

6pm – 7:00 pm  Social Hour – Cash Bar 

7:00 pm – 9:00pm Welcome Dinner 

9:00 pm – 10:00pm Hospitality Room Open 

 

Saturday, January 10 

8:00 am – Noon  Registration 

8:00 am – 5:30  Vendors 

8:30 am – 9 am  Welcome message from the District Directors 

9:00 am – 10:00 am Chris Van Cleave “The Redneck Rosarian” Live Broadcast Blog Radio 

10:00 am – 10:30 am Savannah-Themed Break 

10:30 am – 11:30 am Mark T. Windham “New Findings about Rose Rosette Disease” 

11:30 am – 1:00 pm Lunch on our own 

1:00 pm – 2:00 pm Sandy Lundberg “Sandy’s Picks” 

2:00pm – 2:15 pm Break 

2:15 pm – 3:15 pm Candidates Forum: “Discover Candidates Ideas for the Future for Rose Societies” 

3:15pm – 4:30 pm  District and Local Society Meetings  

4:30 pm – 5:00 pm Raffle (Winners must be present to claim prizes) 

6:15 pm – 7:00pm Complimentary wine and beer reception  

7:00 pm -   Awards Banquet 

After Banquet  Visit Hospitality Room for Dessert 

 

Sunday, January 11 

8:00 – Noon  Consulting Rosarian School Coordinator: Ralph Stream  
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Savannah Magic! 
REGISTRATION 

Carolina District and Deep South District 

Joint Mid-Winter Meeting 2015 

January 9-11, 2015   Savannah, Georgia 

 
 

 
Registration Information  

Name(s) ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State Zip Code _____________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone __________________________ E-mail______________________________________________ 

Local Rose Society ______________________________________________________________________ 

Registration Fees:       Price            Number            Amount  

Early Registration: Postmarked by 12/9/2014    $40         _________       _________ 

Registration: Postmarked after 12/9/2014     $45         _________       _________ 

Arrangement Workshop Session I, Friday 9:30-11:30 am    $10         _________       _________ 

Arrangement Workshop Session II, Friday 1:00-3:00 pm   $10         _________       _________ 

Trolley Tour Historic Savannah Friday, 2:30-4:00 pm    $17         _________       _________ 

Welcome Dinner, Friday 7:00 pm      $36.55        _________       _________ 

Choose entrée: Potato Encrusted Cod Fish (___) or Oven Roasted Chicken (___)  

Banquet, Saturday 7:00 pm, Complementary wine and beer reception  $45.69        _________       _________ 

Choose entrée: Chicken Picatta (___), Roasted Pork Loin (___) or Sirloin (___)  

Consulting Rosarian School (Sunday 8am-noon) 

Consulting Rosarian Candidate (taking the test)   $10             _________       _________ 

Auditing only      $  0             _________       _________ 

 

Total Amount Enclosed         _________ 

Make checks payable to “MidWinter Meeting” and mail your check with this form to: 

Kim Austin, 172 Roberts Meadow Loop, Spartanburg, SC 29307 

Cancellation Policy:  Registration Fee less 25% will be refunded if request is received by 12/31/2014.  No refund after this date.  

Hotel Information: Hilton Savannah DeSoto, 15 East Liberty Street, Savannah, Georgia 31401. 

Telephone: 912-232-9000  Reservations: 877-280-0751 

Website www.desotohilton.com  On line Booking Group Name:  American Rose Society Code:  ARS. 

Rooms $115, plus tax, per night, single or double occupancy.   Parking charge $18 per night. 

Hotel cutoff date at this special rate is December 10. Room rate also available on Jan. 8 and Jan.11 

Please make reservations with the hotel directly.  

http://www.desotohilton.com/
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Rose Show Results   

 

The Bulletin attempts to provide a complete list of local and district rose show results in each 

issue.  For this to occur, someone at each rose show must gather and transmit complete results, as an 

Excel (preferred), Word, paper, or e-mail document.  Results should be sent within one week after 

the show, and should include class description, winning rose(s), and exhibitor’s name, plus 

arrangements theme and additional awards (medal certificates and rosettes).  These transmissions are 

in addition to those sent to the ARS national horticulture and arrangements quarterlies.  Your timely 

cooperation is appreciated. – The Editor 

 

Greater Gwinnett Rose Society        October 11, 2014 

Horticulture 

Class Name Winning Rose(s) Exhibitor 

Robert Snyder Perpetual Trophy Carefree Beauty Nancy Miller 

John M. Griner Jr., Small Garden Challenge Traviata Alba Sequeira 

One Bloom Per Stem Queen of Show Milestone Cindy Dale 

One Bloom Per Stem King of Show Secret Lady Cindy Dale 

One Bloom Per Stem Princess of Show Louise Estes Ken Wilkinson 

HT/Grandiflora Spray McCarthy Rose Bet Sobon 

Fully Open HT/Grandiflora Sunshine Daydream Cindy Dale 

Floribunda Spray Queen  Black Cherry Cindy Dale 

Floribunda Spray King First Kiss Cindy Dale 

Floribunda Spray Princess Burgundy Iceberg Cindy Dale 

Climbers Don Juan Cindy Dale 

Polyantha Spray Perle d’Or Nancy Miller 

Modern Shrub Belle Story Nancy Miller 

OGR:  Dowager Queen Rosa rugosa alba Ken Wilkinson 

OGR:  Victorian Award Mystic Beauty Cindy Dale 

Rose In A Bowl Sally Holmes Nancy Miller 

Cycle of Bloom Let Freedom Ring Ken Wilkinson 

Collection:  HT/Grandiflora Let Freedom Ring Ken Wilkinson 

Mini Queen of Show Soroptimist International Ken Wilkinson 

Mini King of Show Glowing Amber Ken Wilkinson 

Mini Princess of Show Bee's Knees Cindy Dale 

Miniflora Queen of Show Baldo Villegas Cindy Dale 

Miniflora King of Show First Choice Cindy Dale 

Miniflora Princess of Show Tammy Clemons Cindy Dale 

Mini or Miniflora Rose Spray Soroptimist International Ken Wilkinson 
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Fully Open Mini/Miniflora Tammy Clemons Cindy Dale 

Mini or Miniflora Rose In A Bowl Chattooga Cindy Dale 

Mini or Miniflora Cycle of Bloom All American Girl Cindy Dale 

Collection:  Miniature or Miniflora Bee's Knees Cindy Dale 

Judges Collection many Cathy Farmer 

Fragrance Secret Henry Everett 

Earthkind Roses Carefree Beauty Nancy Miller 

Best In Show Rosa rugosa alba Ken Wilkinson 

Arrangements - Winter Holidays with Roses 

Class Name Winning Rose(s) Exhibitor Awards 

Standard Modern :  "Snow Globe" Elina Sara Coleman Artist 

Oriental Manner:  "Over the River and Through the 

Woods" 
Pink Promise Sara Coleman Silver, Oriental 

Oriental Manner:  "Winter Wonderland" St. Patrick Sara Coleman Gold 

Table Arrangements:  "Santa Claus is Coming to Town"   Sara Coleman Court of Etiquette 

Special Classes:  "The Holly and the Ivy" Double Delight Henry Everett Bronze, Duke 

Holiday Centerpiece: "Silver Bells" many Henry Everett Mary Coleman trophy 

Mini Oriental Manner in a Low Container:  "Frosty the 

Snowman" 
  Rani Von Württemberg Mini Oriental 

Dried Roses Decorated Package: "A Present for 

Someone Special" 
  Diane Snyder Mini Rosecraft 

 
Tallahassee Rose Society      October 25, 2014 

Horticulture 

Class Winning Rose(s) Exhibitor(s) 

Capitol City Perpetual Trophy 
Spring Break, Gemini, Lynette, 

Randy Scott, Moonstone 
Glenn Schulman 

Edwards Perpetual Trophy St Patrick Glenn Schulman 

Doyle Connor Perpetual Trophy Mr Caleb Ralph & Jean Stream 

Governor's Bouquet 
Spice, Mrs B.R. Cant, Pink 

Pet, Anna Olivier 
Jan Godfrey 

Hybrid Tea Queen Alec's Red Barry Smith 

Hybrid Tea King Brook's Red Glenn Schulman 

Hybrid Tea Princess Eddie Edwards Glenn Schulman 

Hybrid Tea Court Mr Caleb Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea Court Louise Estes Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea Court Dina Gee Glenn Schulman 

Fully Open HT/Gr Kardinal Glenn Schulman 

HT/Gr Spray Tan Cho Ralph & Jean Stream 

Floribunda One Bloom Scentimental Robert Schelhorn 

Floribunda Spray Hannah Gordon Ralph & Jean Stream 
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Polyantha Spray China Doll Ralph & Jean Stream 

Climber Fourth of July Ralph & Jean Stream 

Classic Shrub Prosperity Ralph & Jean Stream 

Modern Shrub Belle Story Ralph & Jean Stream 

Old Garden Rose - Dowager "Morgan's Spring"* Ann Stevens 

Old Garden Rose - Victorian Sarasota Spice Cheryl Gibbons & Michael Michelis 

English Box 
Moonstone, Veteran's Honor, 

Desperado 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

Double English Box Black Magic, Big Red Donna Harrell 

Painter's Palette 

Bridal Pink, Sheila's Perfume, 

Harold's Pride, Pinnacle, Pete 

Musser 

Ralph & Jean Stream 

Rosarian's Choice Elina Martha & Jim Dooley 

Rose in a Frame Moonstone Ralph & Jean Stream 

Collection:  3 HT/Gr Desperado, Lynette, Dina Gee Glenn Schulman 

Novice Mrs B.R. Cant Jan Godfrey 

Mini Queen Emma Grace Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini King Joy Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini Princess Soroptimist International Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora Queen Baldo Villegas Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora King First Choice Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora Princess Shameless Ralph & Jean Stream 

Fully Open Mini/Miniflora The Lighthouse Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini/Miniflora Spray Tabasco Cat Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini/Miniflora English Box 
Shameless, Ashton, Tammy 

Clemons 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini/Miniflora Painter's Palette 

The Lighthouse, Dr. John 

Dickman, Pierrine, Tammy 

Clemons, Tiffany Lynn 

Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini/Miniflora Rose in a Frame Dr. Troy Garrett Donna Harrell 

Collection:  3 Mini/Miniflora Magic Show James Washington 

Fragrant Rose Double Delight Donna Harrell 

Bill Kerber Trophy Fourth of July Ralph & Jean Stream 

Best in Show Hannah Gordon Ralph & Jean Stream 

Arrangements - Roses in the Red Hills 

Class Rose(s) Exhibitor Awards 

Oriental Low Container - "Peace Garden" Moonstone Jean Stream Gold, Oriental 

Mini Oriental Tall Container - "Roses at Lake Ella" Show Stopper Jean Stream Mini Gold, Mini Oriental 

Judges Desperado Jeff Hoffman Judges 

Photography 

Class Rose(s) Exhibitor 

One Bloom - Exhibition Let Freedom Ring Seymour Rosen 

*Editor’s Note:  “Morgan’s 

Spring” is a found rose, and is not 

eligible for Dowager Queen 
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One Miscellaneous Bloom Rainbow Sorbet Seymour Rosen 

One Spray Pink Supreme Donna Graham 

Macro Falling in Love Donna Graham 

Garden Scene Disneyland Patricia Carlton 

Best in Show Rainbow Sorbet Seymour Rosen 

 

Deep South District Rose Show      November 1, 2014 

Horticulture 

Class Description Rose Varieties Exhibitors 

The American Rose Society Rosedale 

Bowl Trophy 

Big Red, Cajun Sunrise, Louise Estes, Desperado, 

Marlon's Day, My Lady Barbara 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

ARS J Horace McFarland Memoral 
Cesar E. Chavez, Moonstone, Mr. Caleb, Cajun 

Sunrise, Gemini 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

DSD Double English Box Moonstone, St. Patrick Ralph & Jean Stream 

ARS Ralph S Moore Trophy 
Red Beauty, Edisto, Pierrine, Emma Grace, 

Soroptimist International, Joy, Memphis King 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

The Katy Lampkin Award Show Stopper Cindy Dale 

Director's Miniflora Rose Trophy 
Lady E'Owyn, Dr. John Dickman, Tiffany Lynn, 

Louisville Lady, Glowing Sunset 
Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea Queen Jewel Grace Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea King Louis Estes Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea Princess Desperado Ralph & Jean Stream 

Hybrid Tea Court of Honor Moonstone Glenn Schulman 

Hybrid Tea Court of Honor Gemini Bill & Jill Chappell 

Hybrid Tea Court of Honor Signature Glenn Schulman 

Single Type HT Mrs. Oakley Fisher Judy & George Lawler 

Hybrid Tea, or GF Fully Open Elina Tom & Shirley Mullins 

Hybrid Tea, or GF Spray  Falling in Love Bill & Jill Chappell 

 Floribunda Spray Pink Rosette Judy & George Lawler 

Floribunda One Bloom per stem Madeleine Ray Guillebeau 

Polyantha Spray Mothersday Kay & Jim Harrell 

Climbers Rosarium Uetersen Judy & George Lawler 

Classic Shrub Prosperity Judy & George Lawler 

Modern Shrub Carding Mill James Small 

Roses on Water  Happy Child, Mary Rose, Carding Mill, The Squire George & Judy Lawler 

OGR prior to 1867  Dowager Queen Louis Philippe Tom & Shirley Mullins 

1867 or after - Victorian Soncy Tom & Shirley Mullins 

HT/Grandiflora Collection Veterans' Honor, Louise Estes Ralph & Jean Stream 

HT/Grandiflora Cycle of Bloom St. Patrick Glenn Schulman 

English Box Moonstone, Desperado, Mr. Caleb Ralph & Jean Stream 

Floating Rose Marilyn Monroe Cindy Dale 
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Arrangements - "Rhythm & Roses" 

Class   Rose Varieties Exhibitor Awards 

DSD Challenge Perpetual Trophy:  "Tea for Two" Desperado, Shameless Jeff Hoffman   

District Director's Miniflora Challenge:  

"Miniature Overture" 
Show Stopper Sara Coleman   

Novice:  "My Wild Irish Rose" Abby's Angel Willie Mae Burley Novice 

Trad Line/Mass: "Waltz of the Flowers"    Renegade Linda Boland   

Trad Line:  "I Come to the Garden Alone" Rainbow Sorbet Sara Coleman Bronze, Royalty 

Mod Abstract: "Unchained Melody" Gemini  Jim Harrell Silver, Artist 

Oriental Free Style:  "Ode to Solitude" Pasadena Star Jim Harrell Gold, Oriental 

Oriental Tall Container:  "High Society" Julia Child Sara Coleman   

Duke: "The Duke" Opulence Pam Kolb Duke 

Princess:  "Royal Garden Blues" Veterans' Honor Sandy Dixon Princess 

Mini Duchess:  "A Little Love" Irresistible  Jeff Hoffman Mini Duchess 

Dried Wall Embellishment:  "Dry Bones" No Award     

Mini Trad Line:  "Sweet Rosie O'Grady"  Minnie Pearl Sara Coleman Mini Silver, Mini Royalty 

Mini Mod Freeform:  "Stardust" Show Stopper Jean Stream   

Mini Mod Abstract:  "Sundown" Glowing Amber Jim Harrell Mini Gold, Mini Artist 

Oriental Low Container:  "Almost There"  Whirlaway Pam Kolb Mini Bronze, Mini Oriental 

Oriental Other:  "Blue Velvet" Ty Bobbie Reed   

 

Picture Frame Gemini Bill & Jill Chappell 

Miniature Queen Memphis King Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniature King Nancy Jean Bill & Jill Chappell 

Miniature Princess Joy Bill & Jill Chappell 

Miniflora Queen Tammy Clemons Cindy Dale 

Miniflora King Abby's Angel Willie Mae Burley 

Miniflora Princess Shameless Cindy Dale 

Single-Type Mini or MF Grace Seward Willie Mae Burley 

Mini/Miniflora Fully-open X-Rated Bill & Jill Chappell 

Mini/Miniflora One Spray Ty Ray Guillebeau 

Mini/Miniflora Collection: 3 Foolish Pleasure Bill & Jill Chappell 

Mini/Miniflora Cycle of Bloom Nashville Music Ray Guillebeau 

Mini/Miniflora English Box Renegade Cindy Dale 

Mini/Miniflora Painter's Palette Foolish Pleasures, Joy, Breath of Spring, Emma Grace James Small 

Mini/Miniflora Rose in a Frame Joy Ray Guillebeau 

Judges Mothersday Bobbie Reed 

Fragrance Melody Parfumée Cindy Dale 

Best in Show Award Carding Mill, The Squire, Happy Child, Mary Rose George & Judy Lawler 
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Central Florida Rose Society               November 8, 2014 

Horticulture 

Class Winning Rose(s) Exhibitor(s) 

HT Queen Crystalline James Small 

HT King Marlon's Day Ralph & Jean Stream 

HT Princess Hot Princess James Small 

HT Court Dona Martin James Small 

HT Court Randy Scott James Small 

HT Court Moonstone Pat Perfito 

HT/Gr Fully Open Bloom Deidre Hall Judy & George Lawler 

Small Rose Garden St. Patrick Tommy Cullens 

HT/Gr Cycle of Bloom Calico Pat Perfito 

Collection:  3 HT/Gr Louise Estes James Small 

HT/Gr English Box Randy Scott, Marilyn Wellan, Louise Estes James Small 

HT/Gr Rose in a Bowl Mavrik James Small 

Floribunda/Polyantha Spray China Doll James Small 

Floribunda One bloom Harold's Pride Ralph & Jean Stream 

Climbing Rose Fourth of July Ralph & Jean Stream 

Modern Shrub Lyda Rose Marty & Elaine Pawlikowski 

Victorian Rose Pink Pet Judy & George Lawler 

Old Fashioned Bouquet many Ron & Shirley Kast 

Roses on Water 
Mary Rose, James Galway, The Squire, 

Happy Child, Alnwick Castle, Carding Mill 
Judy & George Lawler 

Mini Queen The Lighthouse Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini King Ty James Small 

Mini Princess Memphis King Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora Queen Baldo Villegas Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora King Whirlaway Ralph & Jean Stream 

Miniflora Princess Abby's Angel James Small 

Mini/Miniflora Spray Grace Seward Judy & George Lawler 

Mini/Miniflora Fully Open Double Take James Small 

Collection: 3 Mini/Miniflora Emma Grace James Small 

Mini/Miniflora English Box Charismatic, Conundrum, Butter Cream James Small 

Mini/Miniflora Painter's Palette 
Arcanum, Bee's Knees, Breath of Spring, 

Joy, Magic Show, Ty, The Lighthouse 
James Small 

Mini/Miniflora Bowl Baldo Villegas Ralph & Jean Stream 

Mini/Miniflora Cycle of Bloom Butter Cream Marty & Elaine Pawlikowski 

Novice Gold Medal Emily Bader 

Most Fragrant Rose Tiffany Emily Bader 

Judges Heritage Dr & Mrs J.T. Mullins 
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ROSES! ROSES! ROSES! 

2015 American Rose Society Calendar 
 

Beautiful rose photos taken by American Rose 
Society Members are highlighted in the lovely 
2015 American Rose Society Calendar.  

You'll enjoy 5 photos every month! 

Order yours today! 

Click here to order online or by calling Peggy 
at 800-637-6534 Ext. 229 

$10 each + shipping and handling 

They are here and selling quickly! 

Once they're gone we will not be reordering 
them. 

 
Give the gift of beautiful roses 

all year-round! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New for 2014! 

Even more Fortuniana-grafted exhibition miniflora and miniatures. 

K&M Roses will be at the Mid-Winter Meeting in Savannah, GA 

We will have David Austin Roses on Fortuniana rootstock 

Visit our Website or Contact us for our 2014 List of Available Varieties! 

http://tracking.etapestry.com/t/29012017/623323952/63283207/0/51662/
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Beaty Fertilizer 
Deep South District Winter Meeting Jan 2015 Pre Convention Order Form 
We must have your order by Dec 31, 2014, as available display space will only allow for a 

limited number of items for on-site sales 
YOU MAY ORDER BY:  e-mailing cathy@beatyfertilizer.com or devin@beatyfertilizer.com  

OR calling 1-800-845-2325 toll free or mailing your order to P.O. Box 2516 Cleveland, TN 37320 

Please Email Us Or Call 1-800-845-2325 Or 1-877-255-0797 If You Have Questions 
You May Pick Up Special Your Order after Noon on Friday or Saturday 

 

Product Size Price Product Size Price 

Mills Magic Rose Mix 20 lb bag $20.00 Avenger (concentrate) quart $17.00 

Mills Magic Rose Mix 40 lb bag $35.00 ROUND UP QuickPRO (concentrate) 6.8 lbs $78.00 

Mills EasyFeed - 5# STAND UP 

BAG    NEW 
5 lb STB $19.00 (@1.2 oz per gallon of water, cost is less than .90 cents per gallon) 

Mills EasyFeed - 15# STAND UP 

BAG    NEW 
15 lb STB $49.50 Spray Materials - Miticides 

Mills EasyFeed - liquid 

concentrate 
½ gallon $15.00 Lucid (generic Avid) quart $107.00 

Mills EasyFeed - liquid 

concentrate 
1 gallon $28.00 TetraSan (8 - 2 oz powder packets) 16 oz $110.00 

Mills EasyFeed - liquid 

concentrate 
2½ gallon $69.00 Forbid 4F (miticide/ovicide) 8 oz $225.00 

SPECIAL ROSE 10-10-10=3% 

MG 
50 lb bag $23.00 Spray Materials - Insecticides 

BLOOMKOTE 16-18-14 For 

Roses 
15 lb STB $23.00 Conserve SC (soluble concentrate) quart $139.00 

     (4 Month Release) 50 lb bag $66.00 Orthene 97WP (wettable powder) 1 lb can $11.00 

GOLDEN MEDALLION 14-14-

14 (8 Month) NEW 
16 lb STB* $22.00 

Zenith 75 WSP  

     (generic Merit, 4 -1.6oz bags) 
6.4 oz $29.50 

Show Rose Starter Fertilizer with 

Avail 
20 lb bag $16.00 Talstar (Bifenthrin) pint $17.50 

     (11-40-6 plus minor elements) 40 lb bag $26.00 Tempo SC Ultra 240 ml $48.50 

Natural Liquid Products Spray Materials - Fungicides 

OMEGAGROW FISH 

EMULSION 5-1-1 
1 gallon $16.00 Heritage (alternative for Compass) 4 oz $110.00 

Fish and Seaweed (Kelp) 2-1-1 1 gallon $23.00 
Honor Guard PPZ 

     (generic Banner Maxx) 
pint $31.00 

Liquid Kelp 1 gallon $23.00 
Pentathlon DF  

     (replaces Manzate/Mancozeb) 
6 lb bag $39.00 

Humic Acid 1 gallon $15.00 Cleary's 3336F quart $49.00 

44# AZOMITE  OMRI LISTED   

NEW 
40 lb bag $36.00 

OHP 6672 50%WP  

     (generic Cleary's 3336F) 
32 oz $29.00 

MICROSTART60 3-2-3  

     OMRI LISTED 
40 lb bag $15.00 Decree (for Botrytis) 2½ lb bag $259.00 

9% N Corn Gluten Granular 40 lb bag $29.00 Chipco 26019 WP (for Botrytis) 2 lb bag $87.00 

SOFT ROCK PHOSHATE 50 lb bag $14.00 Eagle 20 EW (for powdery mildew) pint $42.00 

TN.BROWN ROCK 

PHOSPHATE OMRI 
50 lb bag $10.00 DITHANE M-45 6 oz $9.50 

Green Sand 50 lb bag $23.00 DITHANE M-45   2# $29.50 

mailto:cathy@beatyfertilizer.com
mailto:devin@beatyfertilizer.com
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Cottonseed Meal 50 lb bag $18.00 DITHANE M-75 DF Rainshield 12# $69.00 

Alfalfa Meal 50 lb bag $19.00 Additives 

Steamed Bone Meal 50 lb bag $28.50 Indicate 5 gallon $55.00 

Fish Meal 50 lb bag $52.00 
WSP™ (Penetrant/ Sticker/ Wetter/ 

Spreader)   NEW 
pint $16.00 

Blood Meal 50 lb bag $79.00      Use 1/2 teaspoon per gallon of spray material 

Kelp Meal (not for animal feed) 50 lb bag $39.00 Binde (Extender/Sticker/Spreader) gallon $39.00 

Epsom Salts 50 lb bag $26.00 Super Thrive pint $34.00 

Pelletized Lime 40 lb bag $3.90       (vitamin/hormones for plants) quart $49.00 

Pelletized Gypsum 40 lb bag $8.50        Special Order Only gallon $179.00 

K-Mag/Sul-Po-Mag 

(potassium/magnesium/sulfate) 
50 lb bag $19.50 Sprint Fe 330 (sequestrene iron) 5 lb bag $48.50 

Coir Cocoa Block (coconut hush) 10 lb block $10.00 Nutri-Cal (Ready to Use) 32 oz $9.00 

Chemical Fertilizers 
Nutri-Cal (concentrate)  

     USE ON YOUR SHOW ROSES 
pint $12.00 

Beaty 6-12-12 All Purpose 20 lb bag $7.00 SA Tank Cleaner/Disinfectant quart $9.00 

Beaty 6-14-6 High Phosphorus 20 lb bag $7.00 SA20 - Disinfectant pint $9.00 

Beaty 8-8-8 All Purpose 20 lb bag $7.00 
Diehard Transplant (Microrchize 

Blend) 
8 oz. $5.00 

Beaty 10-10-10 All Purpose 20 lb bag $7.00 Planting Bed And Potting Mix Builders 

Golden Medallion 12-6-6 PNF 

(slow release) 
40 lb bag $25.00 

DIGGERS DELIGHT Potting Soil  

NEW 
40QT $7.00 

     (Good Slow Release Rose Fertilizer) 
 

LOAMATE Garden Soil Builder NEW 40QT $8.00 

Golden Medallion 27-3-3 Lawn 

Fertilizer 
40 lb bag $16.00 GM Soil Conditioner (expanded clay) 40 lb $9.00 

Golden Medallion Lawn 24-8-12 

(50% XRT) 
40 lb bag $18.00 PUMICE  1/8 x 5/16 size            NEW 30 lb $30.00 

Golden Medallion Azalea 16-24-8 

High Acid 
20 lb bag $14.00 DIGGERS VIGOR                      NEW 8QT $8.00 

Water Soluble 20-20-20 25 lb bag $36.00 Humate Soil Conditioner 50 lb bag $16.00 

Weed and Feed Lawn Fertilizers Perlite 4 cu ft bag $16.50 

0-0-7 with .107 Dithiopyr  50 lb bag $19.00 Vermiculite 3 cu ft bag $17.00 

(apply before weeds appear/bag covers 10,000-12,000 sq ft) Basic Slag 50 lb bag $7.50 

Spray Materials - Herbicides 100% Natural Worm Castings 20 lb bag $10.00 

Avenger (ready to use) 24 oz $8.00 100% Natural Worm Castings 40 lb bag $17.00 

   Mushroom Compost 40 lb bag $6.00 

 
 
 
 

A few of the Silver Honor Medal 

recipients at the November 2014 

Awards Banquet in Gainesville: 

Left to right:  Jean Stream, Mary Maud 

Sharp, Baxter Williams, Bobbie Reed, 

Cathy Farmer, Harold Baker, Kitsy 

Mostellar, Montine Herring 

Photo by Cindy Dale 
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The Bulletin 
2014 Black-and-White Print Subscription Form 

 

Name(s) ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address ______________________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________________________________ Zip __________-_________ 

Phone ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Bulletin is distributed in color by e-mail to all members of local rose societies within the Deep South District, and to 

all American Rose Society members residing in Alabama, Georgia, and Florida.  If you cannot access the newsletter by 

e-mail, you may request a black-and-white printed copy, for a charge of $10 per year. 

 

Make check for $10 payable to “The Deep South District” and forward to: 

Ed Easom, DSD Treasurer 

18501 Turtle Drive, Lutz, Florida 33549-4461 

 
 

JOIN TODAY! 

ONLY $10 FOR A 4-MONTH TRIAL! 

Call 1-800-637-6534 

or visit www.ars.org 

 

New full memberships ($49) receive a FREE rosebush from 

Witherspoon Rose Culture! 
 

JOIN THE ARS FOR JUST $10! 

FOUR-MONTH TRIAL MEMBERSHIP NOW AVAILABLE! 

You’ll receive: 

 Free advice from Consulting Rosarians.  The ARS Consulting Rosarians program connects members 

with expert rosarians that provide free assistance with your rose questions. 

 Free or reduced garden admissions, a $25 value after just 3 uses.  With the ARS Reciprocal Garden 

Admission program, members enjoy free or reduced admission to and discounts at hundreds of gardens, 

conservatories, and arboreta nationwide. 

 Free online access to five quarterly bulletins, a $45 value.  Previously available by subscription only, 

the Mini/Mini-Flora Bulletin, Old Garden Rose & Shrub Gazette, Rose Arrangers’ Bulletin, Singularly 

Beautiful Roses, and Rose Exhibitors’ Forum are all now available online for free to all ARS members. 

 2 issues of American Rose magazine, $16 value. The only magazine devoted exclusively to roses and 

rose culture, these bi-monthly, 84-page issues feature informative articles and beautiful color photography 

for beginners and experienced rose growers alike.  View a free issue online! 

 Discounts of up to 30% at merchant partners. The ARS Member Benefit Partner program offers 

discounts at various merchants with new partners being added regularly.  

http://www.ars.org/
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Due date for input for the next issue 

of The Bulletin is February 1 .  

Please send your material early 

Deep South District Officers & Committee Chairs, 2012-15 
 

Director 

Karen Prevatt 
P.O. Box 310, Wimauma, FL  33598-0310 
813-634-1830, kprevatt@verizon.net  

Vice Director 

Phil Paul  
210 Third Street West #4110, Bradenton, FL 34205 
941-345-4911, rosesrus65@verizon.net  

Secretary 

Linda Schuppener 
5145 Daniell Mill Road, Winston, GA 30187-1362  
770-489-4865 (home), 678-895-3945 (cell), 
linda2742@comcast.net 

Treasurer 

Earnest (Ed) Easom 
18501 Turtle Drive, Lutz, Florida 33549-4461  
813-949-3931, eeasom@tampabay.rr.com  

Nominations and Awards Chair  

William (Bill) Langford 
7610 West Lake Drive, West Palm Beach, FL 33406 
561-309-8736, WHL2@prodigy.net 

Bulletin Editor 

Bobbie Reed 
3388 Lennox Court, Lawrenceville, GA 30044-5616 
770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com  

Chair of Horticulture Judges 

Jim Small 
140 Lamorak Lane, Maitland, FL 32751-5801  
407-628-3874, jsmalljr@cfl.rr.com  

Chair of Arrangements Judges 

Jim Harrell 
121 Shore Rush Circle 
St. Simons Island, GA 31522-1420  
912-634-0323, jim@fairmarsh.com  

Chair of Consulting Rosarians 

Ralph Stream 
21465 NW 39

th
 Terrace, Micanopy, FL 32667-7901  

352-591-4474, streamj@gmail.com  

Site Selection Committee 

Jean Stream 
21465 NW 39

th
 Terrace, Micanopy, FL 32667-7901  

352-591-4474, streamj@gmail.com   

Roses in Review Chair 

Mark Prue 
1018 Lake Cooper Dr, Lutz, FL 33548 
813-390-6944, lutzprues@verizon.net   

Bronze Medal Coordinator  

Linda & Walt Reed 
821 Carnellian Lane, Peachtree City, GA 30269-6923 

770-632-9907, Linwalreed@aol.com  
 

 

Membership Chair 

Kitsy Mostellar 
3453 Somerset Trace, Marietta, GA  30067-4313 
770-980-1680, kmostellar@juno.com  

DSD Garden Fund 

Connie Vierbicky 
2315 Admiral Way, Sarasota, FL  34231-4203 
941-922-6006, gatorrosequeen@comcast.net 

Historian 

Jeff Hoffman 
P.O. Box 30753, Sea Island, GA 31561 
912-638-4823 
Jlhoffman46@bellsouth.net  

Parliamentarian 

Margarita Calvet 
12710 Hickory Road, North Miami, FL33181-2453 
305-799-7491, memcalvet@att.net 

Photo Contest Coordinator 

Stephen Hoy 
223 Sentry Oaks Drive, Warner-Robins, GA  31093-
2969 
478-953-7705, Hoy127@cox.net  

Trophy Committee 

Rick Thomas 
110 Chukkars Drive, Thomasville, GA  31792-7481 
229-276-8310, rthomas@rose.net  

Trophy Committee 

Mary Maud Sharpe 
7020 Apalachee Parkway, Tallahassee, FL  32311-
4122 
850-878-9625, WJMMsharpe@aol.com  

Webmaster 

Phil Paul  
210 Third Street West #4110, Bradenton, FL 34205 
941-345-4911, rosesrus65@verizon.net  

The Bulletin is the quarterly newsletter of the Deep South 
District of the American Rose Society. This newsletter is 
published: SPRING (March); SUMMER (June); FALL 

(September); WINTER (December).  The Bulletin is not a 
copyright publication and we encourage our readers to share 
any information found in this publication, as long as proper 

credit is given to the author of any article, as well as to The 

Bulletin.  DISCLAIMER: While the information and 
recommendations in this publication are believed to be 
correct and accurate, neither the Authors, Editors, nor the 
Deep South District can accept responsibility for any errors 
or omissions that may be made. The DSD makes no 
warranty either expressed or implied with respect to the 
material contained herein. 
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Upcoming Events  

January 9-11, 2015 Deep South & Carolina Districts Mid-Winter Meeting, Savannah, GA.  

Savannah DeSoto Hilton, 1-877-280-0751.  Contact Karen Prevatt, 813-

634-1830, kprevatt@verizon.net  

May 9-10, 2015 Greater Atlanta Rose Society Rose Show, Atlanta Botanical Garden, 

Atlanta, GA.  Contact Sara Coleman, 678-432-4792, alsara.coleman@att.net. 

May 16-17, 2015 South Metro Rose Society, Church of Christ, 870 Redwine Rd., Fayetteville 

30215.  Contact Cindy Dale, 770-631-3885, rosepro@bellsouth.net  

June 12-14, 2015 2015 ARS National Spring & Miniature-Miniflora Conference, 

Columbus, OH., June 12-14, 2015.  Contact Brian Burley, 614-846-9404, 

bburley1092@yahoo.com 

September 9-13, 2015  ARS Fall Convention & Rose Show, Syracuse, NY 

To ensure that your event is listed in the next issue’s Upcoming Events, please send the information 

to Bobbie Reed, Editor, 770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com before February 1, 2015. 

 

Visit the DSD Website at http://deepsouthdistrict.org/  

 
 

The DSD Bulletin 

Bobbie Reed, Editor 

3388 Lennox Court 

Lawrenceville, GA  30044-5616 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kprevatt@verizon.net
mailto:alsara.coleman@att.net
mailto:rosepro@bellsouth.net
mailto:bburley1092@yahoo.com
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com
http://deepsouthdistrict.org/

